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Telephone: 01323 730255 

Email: office@sjm.academy 

Whole School 

Reminder: 
 

NO NUTS 

are to be brought in to school. 

Thank you. 

Upcoming Whole School Dates 

November Tuesday 5th : First day of term 
   Tuesday 5th : Parent’s Consultation 3.30-6pm  
  Thursday 7th : Parent’s Consultation 3.30-6pm 
  Tuesday 12th : Friends AGM 
  Tuesday 12th : Odd Socks Day 
  Tuesday 12th : Cricket Taster - All years in PE Kit (and odd socks!) 
  Friday 15th : Mufti Day - Tombola Donations  
  Friday 22nd : Bookfair arrives 
  Monday 25th : Pantomime Performance 
  Saturday 30th : Christmas Fayre inc. Elfridges  

December  Tuesday 17th : Reception Christmas Sing 9AM &2.30PM  
  Wednesday 18th : Christmas Jumper Day and Christmas Lunch 
  Wednesday 18th : Nativity Year 1 & 2 at 2.30PM 
  Thursday 19th : Nativity Year 1 & 2 at 9.15AM 
   Friday 20th : Christmas Church Service (PM) & Last day of term 2  

November 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 Thank you for your feedback on the recent survey. It is good to know that we are getting so many things right 
and we also appreciate your views on what we need to still work on.  

Support for Social, Emotional and Mental Health of children   

 This week I got in touch with parents and the children who have been working with Place2Be. Unfortunately, 
we are no longer able to retain the provision after Christmas.  They have offered us a valuable service but sadly the 
challenge that we (and many other schools) face - is that we cannot afford this service in this current form.  

 We have not been complacent about this, and have sought support from The Schools and Colleges Mental 
Health and Emotional Wellbeing Adviser from the Local authority.  They came in to school on Monday and delivered 
training to all staff, and will return at different points throughout the year to carry on this work. This means all our 
staff are becoming more skilled at supporting the mental health of the children in our care.  

 They are also providing us with additional capacity over the next few months/year to support in the form of a 
Parent Carer practitioner who is attached to St John's Meads - more on that to follow. 

 We will be running workshops and Wellbeing sessions for all the children this term. This was a part of our 
training and teaches children various strategies to regulate their own emotions. I am sure you will hear all about it 
in the weeks ahead and I will communicate this in the newsletter as well.  

 Lastly - we are preparing to boost our own in-house support for Mental Health and have made a new 
appointment for a member of staff who will be leading on Mental Health in school.  She will be undertaking further 
training with the Local Authority to support the workshops and 1:1 work with children in school as part of her wider 
role and this will be improved over time.  

I do hope you feel reassured that we have made alternative plans.  

• All staff development so that we are all trained and skilled in this area 

• A member of staff to be trained to continue to support the children who need additional support 

• Working with all the children to support them with strategies for self-regulation 



Visions and Values work  

 On the Inset day this week, we worked with Nigel Jewell - Deputy Headteacher of St Catherine’s College - on 
the vision and values of St John’s Meads. We started this crucial work in September, as it reflects the school’s core 
principles and provides strategic direction. As we are a church of England school and part of DCAT, it is important 
that we align with their vision while still holding on to what our school community know and love about St John’s 
Meads.   

 Staff were unanimous in their decision to keep the school logo and motto “ IN TENEBRIS LUX ” which is ‘Light 
in Darkness’. They felt this is firmly embedded and understood by everyone. It was also felt that a move away 
from the rainbow values is needed. We will hold onto some of the key values but have less of them, and will 
choose values that are perhaps linked to the word LIGHT. So far, this is the Vision that we have created that 
incorporates the vision of St John's Meads, DCAT as a Trust and the Church: 
 

 To help every child achieve their God-given potential, we live life to the full; 
worshiping and working to ‘be a LIGHT in the darkness' so everyone at St John’s Meads 
may flourish. 
 

 We are still working on this and I will be getting the children’s views on the proposed changes next week. 
I will of course ask for your feedback as well.  

Mrs Byroo 

ODD SOCK DAY 

On Tuesday 12th November we will 

be joining in with 'Choose Respect and 
Odd Socks Day' for anti-bullying week. 

The theme this year is 'Choose Respect' 
focusing on kindness, the fact that we 
are all unique and the impact that our 
actions have on those around us.  

On this day we ask that children, if 
possible, come into school wearing odd 
socks, with their school unform. The 
wearing of odd socks is to demonstrate 
that everyone is different, special and 
unique. 



Year 6 (and Year 5!) had an amazing trip to the 
British Museum in London just before half term. 
 

We focused on the Ancient Greek artefacts 
relating these real objects to our history lessons. 
The children were brilliantly behaved and coped 
with a very busy museum and London 
Underground! 
 

Thank you so much to all the adult helpers who came 
along, and especially to Mrs Lawrence, who is supporting 
us with coordinating and booking all of our school trips. 
 

We can’t do these special things without our lovely 
parent/carer support - thank you!  

Back in school, we’ve had a great first few days back. 
 

Working and playing with their Reception Buddies has been 
really special and the bonds and support (going both ways) 
is lovely to see. 
 

Year 6 enjoyed reading their friends a story this week.  














